
To:             HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL. 

 
FROM:         Dave Maroney, City Administrator. 

SUBJECT:   Private Utility Systems. 

DATE:          March 13, 2020. 

 

BACKGROUND. 

 

Throughout the years the City of Cannon Falls has discussed whether or not to amend the 

Ordinance that currently prohibits the installation and use of private on-site wastewater 

treatment (septic systems) and/or wells. At the request of several property owners, the 

Public Works Commission considered this topic on March 2, 2020 and recommends that 

the City Council initiate further study. 

 

To provide a bit more background information, I am providing a recent correspondence 

between Benjamin Hoyt (Goodhue County) and myself. 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION. 

 

In the event that the City Council wishes to give further consideration to the pros and 

cons of “conditionally” allowing private sanitary sewer and/or water systems within the 

corporate limits, Staff should be instructed and authorized to proceed with the evaluation 

as recommended by the Public Works Commission. 

 

 




